
CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050 

  
 

December 13, 2020 
 
Chris Calvert 
Address 
 
Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 
 
Dear [Former] Board Member Chris Calvert: 
 
The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 
 
Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 
 
Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.   
 
The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $3050.00, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 
 
The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 
 
If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   
 
We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 
 
 
Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 



CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050

December 13, 2020 

Rolando de la Torre 
Address 

Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 

Dear Board Member Rolando de la Torre: 

The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 

Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 

Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.  

The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $3427.50, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 

The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 

If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   

We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 

Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 



CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050

December 13, 2020 

Lynn Cook 
Address 

Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 

Dear Board Member Lynn Cook: 

The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 

Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 

Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.  

The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $4160.50, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 

The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 

If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   

We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 

Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 



CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050

December 13, 2020 

Kathleen Daugherty 
Address 

Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 

Dear Board Member Kathy Daugherty: 

The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 

Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 

Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.  

The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $450.00, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 

The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 

If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   

We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 

Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 



CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050

December 13, 2020 

Dan Negus 
Address 

Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 

Dear Board Member Dan Negus: 

The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 

Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 

Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.  

The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $3762.50, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 

The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 

If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   

We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 

Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 



CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050

December 13, 2020 

Chuck Rust 
Address 

Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 

Dear [Former] Board Member Chuck Rust: 

The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 

Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 

Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.  

The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $2860.00, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 

The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 

If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   

We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 

Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 



CHRISTIAN VALLEY PARK, C.S.D. 
P.O. Box 6857 

AUBURN, CA 95604 
(530) 878-8050

December 13, 2020 

Bonnie Gilmore 
Address 

Re: Overpayment of Board Compensation 

Dear [Former] Board Member Bonnie Gilmore: 

The District has investigated and discovered that while you were a Board Member, you were 
overpaid in your Board Member compensation. 

Christian Valley Park CSD Board Member compensation is set under Gov. Code § 61047(a), 
which set the maximum compensation rate at $100 for each meeting attended by a Board 
member or each day in which a Board member is engaging in official duties, up to six days per 
week.  Christian Valley Park CSD, under the terms of Water Code § 20201, has the limited 
ability increase compensation above $100 using specific procedures, which were not done. 

Based on the fact that this expenditure of public funds was done by mistake, the District must be 
reimbursed any overpayment for the last three years.  

The Board met in open session and agreed to allow for settlement with the Board Members.  Please 
see a draft of the Settlement Agreement the District has authorized, which allows for a reduced 
reimbursement if paid prior to the New Year.  The settlement agreement requires you to reimburse 
CVPCSD the following amount $600.00, which constitutes 100% of the amount of overpayment 
from February 11, 2020 until present, and 55% from November 1, 2017 until February 10, 2020. 

The Board has also agreed to allow reimbursement to be made via monthly payments of a 
minimum of $25/month until the amount is paid off. 

If you do not respond within 14 days, or are not in agreement with the Settlement Agreement, the 
Board will be meeting again in closed session to discuss initiating litigation to recover the full 
amount, including any costs, fees and interest as allowed by law.   

We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. 

Margaret Long, District Counsel 
Encl. 
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